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IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF SOUTH JERSEY GAS COMPANY 
FOR AUTHORIZATION TO CONSTRUCT AND OPERATE TRANSMISSION 

PIPELINE PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:7-1.4 
B.P.U. DOCKET NOS. GE19121539 

PUBLIC HEARING 
FEBRUARY 18, 2021 
4:30pm and 5:30pm 

Good afternoon/evening.  My name is Deborah Franco, Vice President of Rates, 

Regulatory and Sustainability, SJI Utilities, the parent company of South Jersey Gas Company.  I 

welcome this opportunity today, along with other South Jersey Gas Company representatives to 

comment on a Petition filed by the Company with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities on 

December 19, 2019.  We are also here to listen to the public as it expresses any views it may have 

regarding the Petition.   

The Petition filed by the Company is requesting that the Board, pursuant to N.J.A.C. 

14:7-1.4, approve the installation of a new, approximately 9-mile natural gas transmission 

pipeline that will consist of approximately 7.1 miles of 16-inch diameter pipeline, and 

approximately 1.6 miles of 8-inch diameter pipeline with an alignment that runs through the City 

of Vineland, Cumberland County, New Jersey (which will be referred to hereinafter as the 

“Project”).   That Petition was modified and refiled on October 9, 2020.  All owners and 

residents of the buildings within 100 feet of building intended for human occupancy have 

received personal notice. Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:7-1.4, the Project will comply with 49 CFR 

192. 

To the extent there are any questions about this Project or the Company’s filing, there are 

Company representatives here to assist.  We look forward to listening to your comments or answer 

any questions you may have.  This concludes my statement.  Thank you. 
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